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Dr. Donald Patrick to retire as Texas Medical Board Executive Director 

At today’s meeting of the Executive Committee of the Texas Medical Board, Donald Patrick, 

M.D., J.D., announced that he will retire from his position as Executive Director on August 28, 
his 70th birthday.  

Dr. Patrick joined the agency in September, 2001. During his nearly seven years with TMB, he 
oversaw a reorganization of the licensure application process, increasing efficiency and reducing 

the time for licensing a qualified physician in Texas. After a series of news articles revealed lax 
prosecution of disciplinary cases, followed by legislative action giving TMB additional staff, 

resources and powers, Dr. Patrick and agency staff improved the enforcement functions of the 
agency, increasing the number of board orders issued each year while reducing the time it takes 
to resolve cases. Most recently, TMB issued a rule allowing minor administrative violations to be 

fast-tracked and treated like traffic violations, further reducing the amount of agency time and 
resources spent in minor cases, allowing it to focus on more egregious standard of care and 

behavioral issues. 

Dr. Patrick graduated from Baylor College of Medicine in 1962 and trained in neurosurgery at 
Baylor and the University of Washington. He served in the U.S. Army as the Chief of 
Neurosurgery at the 24th Evacuation Hospital, Long Binh Vietnam, which, during his tour of 

duty in 1967-68, was the busiest neurosurgical trauma hospital in the world. He received a 
Bronze Star Medal for his work there. Dr. Patrick began his practice as a neurosurgeon in Austin 

in 1969 and has been the Chief of Staff at both Brackenridge Hospital and The Rehabilitation 
Hospital of Austin (now Health South). He served as an on-call neurosurgeon at Brackenridge 
Hospital Emergency Department for 23 years. Dr. Patrick was the Chief of Surgery at Round 

Rock Medical Center at the time of his appointment as TMB Executive Director. He received a 
law degree from U.T. Austin in 1996. He is married to Dr. Carolyn Biebas, an anesthesiologist.  

After the announcement, TMB’s Executive Committee began the process of forming a search 

committee. If the committee has not found a replacement by the time Dr. Patrick retires, TMB’s 
Director of Enforcement Mari Robinson will serve as Interim Executive Director until a new 

Executive Director is hired. 
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